I'm sorry I was unable to attend the meeting re: revising the redistricting hearing. If possible I would like to have included in the record my objection to the existing process of allowing politicians to redraw the district boundaries. This process allows biased persons to amend boundaries to their advantage. I prefer assigning the responsibilities to a non-partisan committee or commission so that the boundaries are adjusted without favor to one party or another. I also believe there should be standard procedures adopted by the legislature for doing so. Thank you for including and considering a long time (56 yrs plus) registered Democrat's comments.

Peggy Collins pabcollins@comcast.net 754 NW Quarry Rd Albany, OR 541-905-4515

Sent from my iPhone